
        Official Minutes of  
Moe Twp Board of Supervisors 

September 7, 2021 
 
 

The meeting was called to order by Bushard.  All members of the Board were present.   
 
A motion was made to approve the agenda with the additions of Rueben’s Court and 
Culvert Marker Posts to new business.  (m-  Jerome Kostreba, s- John Krafthefer, v- 
unan)  
 
A motion was made to approve the August minutes.  (m-  Jerome Kostreba, s- John 
Krafthefer, v- unan)  
 
The Treasurer’s report was given.  A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s 
report. (m- John Krafthefer, s-  Jerome Kostreba, v- unan)    
 
The monthly claims were read by the Clerk.  A motion was made to accept the claims 
(m- John Krafthefer, s-  Jerome Kostreba, v- unan)     
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Road Report 
We have been blading and trimming trees. 
 
Road Repair and Seal Coat 
Paving of the repair to Cherry Point has been completed.  Some shouldering work has 
also been done in the Cherry Point area. 
 
A motion was made to approve Astech’s quote of $39,162.86 to seal coat with pea rock 
and then apply fog seal to Cherry Point, Mosquito Lane, Paulin’s Lane and Golden 
Drive.  (m- John Krafthefer, s- Jerome Kostreba, v- unan) 
 
Cartway Payment 
We received a check for Benson’s share of the township’s expenses for the meandering 
trail cartway. 
  
Town Hall Maintenance 
The replacement steel double doors have been installed and we are waiting on the 
windows. 
 
ARPA Update 
There are meeting coming up discussing what we can spend the money on. 
 
Niewind Garage – Paulin’s Lane 
We will need Niewind’s to give us at least .09 acres, or whatever it takes to build an 
appropriate turnaround.  Niewind’s may potentially need to buy the land from his 
neighbors. 



Lynn Bushard will contact Niewind’s and ask them if they want us to build the 
turnaround or if they want to hire a contractor to build the turnaround to our specs. 
 
Scott Heideman Deck 
The Heideman’s did have the appropriate permits and variances for the deck that was 
built. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Mosquito Lane Culverts 
We need to get quotes to replace this culvert.  We will check with Paz. 
 
Plastic Culverts 
The County is starting to use plastic culvert on their main roads but warned us that you 
need to get enough cover on them because they can float.  They are still requiring 
galvanized on personal driveways and approaches. 
 
Ekola fence in ROW 
The fence was moved after Laura from Leuthner’s Office sent a letter to Ekola. 
 
Second Snow Plow Operator 
We will ask Shane if he wants to plow snow again this winter. 
  
Spray Town Hall for Beetles 
This was just done a week or so ago. 
 
Reuben’s Court 
4 property owners who live on Rueben’s Court where present to ask what was needed 
for a petition to have the township take over the road. 
 
Culvert Markers and Posts 
After discussion, a motion was made to purchase fiberglass marker posts with reflectors 
on top to mark our culverts with.  (m- John Krafthefer, s- Jerome Kostreba, v- unan) 
 
Announcements and Correspondence 
The Clerk read all correspondence for the month.   
 
October Meeting Time and Place 
It was agreed by all that the next month’s meeting would be 7:00PM on Monday, 
October 4th. 
 
Public Input  
 
A motion was made to adjourn.  (m- Jerome Kostreba, s- John Krafthefer, v- unan) 
 
Respectfully submitted by,  
Todd Egenes, Clerk  
 
 
Chairperson_______________________________ 


